Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 1 March 2021
(via Zoom)
	Present
	Andrew Jackson, Robin Burr, Dick Riches, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Alex Newman, Russell Constable, Cathy Johnson, Chris Stone

	Apologies
	Tim Pullen, Simon Leo

	Minutes
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 18th January 2021 were approved as an accurate record.

	Heating 
	Referring to the notes of the meeting on 25 January, Paul L-C pointed out that we can hope for another 5 years with the existing system, rather than expect.
Low gas pressure may lead to problems and is currently ‘borderline acceptable’. Andrew is meeting 12 March with Mike King re the boiler switch and hopefully also his associate Aidan, who is CORGI gas registered. If Aidan attends, Andrew will include a discussion re the possibility of increasing the size of the pipe from the meter onwards, which would allow us to proceed with the back yard.  Dick asked that he include the possibility of running the gas pipe up the outside of the building, to reduce bends (which reduce pressure). Transco say the pressure at the meter is OK, so Andrew will ask Aidan to check the pressure both at the meter and at the boiler.  Dick will pass the paperwork to Andrew. 

At the same time, the fire in the wardroom will be reviewed to see if it can be made safe. 

	Matters arising
	RBK has not yet made a decision re the use of HQ for Mayoral Elections as they have concerns about queuing into the road.
With thanks to Tim, he Andrew and Penny are looking into Outlook 365 for emails and document storage.  Robin is monitoring OSM for updates.

	Parent Volunteering
	Nothing new to report since the last meeting.

	Financial
	We currently have £5,400 in the current account, £65,282 on deposit, £196 in the debit card account and there is £754 in the Explorer account.
One gig is due to go off for repair in the next week or so – Andrew will check with Tim the status of RN grant application before the start of any work.  
Robin has sent Paul an updated manifest of the fleet for insurance purposes: Paul would like to see engines shown separately from hulls – will discuss with Robin.
Review of the anticipated expenditure report will be carried forward to the next meeting.  No major changes are expected given our agreed priorities of heating system and back yard.

	Grants and Fundraising
	Paul reported that we have received around £18,000 from the government via RBK for loss of income and can expect around another £5,000.

	GSL Report
	First Aid training is an issue:  RYA will give a year’s extension for online training which has to be followed by face-to-face training for a further two years’ cover.  Alex has completed online training and will pass the number on to Robin.
Cathy and Russell are hoping to start kayaking from early April.

There has been a positive response should camp go ahead.  Russell is happy to go ahead with this as long as he gets at last two weeks’ notice to arrange.

Generally Zoom fatigue is setting in – 5 or 6 Explorers log in.

	Building report
	External stopcock: once Covid restrictions are lifted, the procedure is to raise a form and the water board will review to see if we need one.

Dick will liaise with Alex re annual maintenance tasks.



	Safety
	Robin raised the point that the hooks and safety straps for the gigs haven’t been tested. Paul and Robin will make enquiries to source strength-tested safety straps or similar to catch the boats should they fall.
Robin and Andrew will do a safety inspection using the Chubb list before 17th May.

	Any Other Business
	All leaders to agree any requirements for the back yard over and above paving and drainage. A request that the surface be fireproof (to allow for camp fires) was made.   Cathy will schedule a meeting with the other leaders to discuss.
Ebbage is going on Ebay and Gumtree on 2 March, or we could offer it to other seascout groups.

	Future Dates
	17 May
5 July
19 July – tbc by Paul L-C
20 September
15 November


